Mt. Blue Regional School District Board of Directors
Board Minutes
DATE:
March 10, 2015


Place:
The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus

Time: 
7:00 p.m.

Board Members Present: Mark Prentiss, Claire Andrews, Ken Charles (E), Ross Clair, Nancy Crosby, Cherieann Harrison (E), Richard Hargreaves, Jennifer Zweig Hebert, Betsey Hyde , Tami Labul, Angela LeClair, Jennifer Pooler, Yvette Robinson, Iris Silverstein, Keith Swett, Helen Wilkey, Autumn Clair, and JT Williams (E)
Also Present:  Keith Acedo, Darcy Dunphy (E), Christine Gatto-Shea (E), Nichole Goodspeed (E), Glenn Kapiloff, Bruce Mochamer, Gary Oswald (E), Darlene Paine, (E), Tracy Williams, Keith Martin, and Ray Therrien

I. Call to Order by Mark Prentiss at 7:01 p.m.
II. Consideration of the Minutes of February 24, 2015
Motion to approve: Helen Wilkey

Seconded:  Jennifer Pooler
Vote:  9/4 (Mark Prentiss, Nancy Crosby, Betsey Hyde, Claire Andrews) (622/186)
Claire Andrews and Jennifer Zweig Hebert arrived at 7:03 p.m.

III. Report of the Chairperson

A. Good news stories from Board/Admin –
Dr. Tom shared that today the Maine Principal Association named Tracy Williams as the Maine Elementary Principal of the Year at a school assembly.  She will go on to the national level.
Mark Prentiss introduced Ed Parker as the next board member from Industry.

UMF students shared an upcoming event on April 10 at MBC in the Food Court --  Farmington Soup, which is a micro dinner, where proposals to benefit the community are shared and then voted on by participants.  There will also be a featured speaker at this event.  The group is seeking proposals that will better the greater Farmington area.  All are invited to attend.
Claire Andrews shared that eight members of the RSU 9 Nordic ski team have qualified for the New England Nordic championships in Fort Kent.

IV. Administrator’s update:

Glenn Kapiloff shared updated information on Foster CTE Center.
V. Old Business

A. Personnel

Retire-


Diane Smith

Teacher


District


Evelyn Ellis

Special Ed. Teacher

Mt. Blue Campus


Gary Parlin

Teacher


Mt. Blue Campus

Robert Peary

Ed. Tech.


Cape Cod Hill


Carol Shumway
Music Teacher


District

  VI.
New Business

A. Update on International Exchange Program-Lisa Dalrymple shared information about this program and what has taken place over the past year.  Lisa is partnering with UMF and with Thornton Academy, her visit to China, and the need to focus on the Chinese culture.  Lisa shared pictures, the international student page on the MBC website, and videos that are used as marketing.  Lisa continues to work on partnerships, dual diploma, and MOUs.
B. Budget Timeline – Dr. Tom shared the proposed budget calendar with all board and budget meetings starting at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays through the month of April.  The April 2nd meeting will be held at MBMS in the cafeteria due to conflicts with meeting places at MBC.
C. Americorp -Tracy Williams is proposing a year-long Americorp position at Mallett.  This position would support students -- such as working on homework activities, one:one practice, and reinforcing skills.  This will cost approximately $7,000 but will be covered by the PTA and an anonymous donation to Mallett.
Motion to approve:  Keith Swett


Seconded:  Claire Andrews
Vote:  Unanimous (843)
D. Update on Futures Search – We’ve moved this event to March 24, during a regularly scheduled board meeting.  All community members who were able to attend the original date have been invited to the event on 3/24.  Administrators and teachers will also join us for this work session on our long-range plan.  This event will run from 6:00 – 9:00
E. Director of Curriculum/Assistant Superintendent’s Report-Leanne Condon shared that we contracted with a presenter who also wrote engageNY, our math curriculum, to work with the middle school math teachers.  We also hosted four teachers from Fort Kent who came down and observed teachers as they taught engageNY in grades K-5, and then these folks spent time with three of our math specialists.  Eureka, the published version of engageNY, just won an award for being the only math curriculum that is completely aligned with the Common Core state Standards.
F. Superintendent’s Report-Dr. Thomas J. Ward will be visiting with the selectman at each of the area towns.  Those dates will be confirmed with directors.  Dr. Tom shared news about the GearUp grant, in which we will receive $75,000 for the next seven years.  The focus of the grant is to raise student aspirations. Drop-out Prevention Committee members are invited to participate as members of the GearUp Team.
G. Committee reports

VII. Executive Session-Compensation of employees Title § 405 (6)(A)

Motion to approve:  Claire Andrews


Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote:  Unanimous (843)
Entered into executive session at 8:34 p.m.
Exited at  8:46 p.m.
Motion to accept the proposed salary for the MBC Principal and Head of Campus at $93,000 for a two-year probationary contract starting July 1, 2015: 
Mark Prentiss 




Seconded:  Iris Silverstein


Vote:  Unanimous (843)
 VIII.
Adjournment

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:

All meetings are held in The Forum at Mt. Blue Campus at 7:00 pm unless noted.

March 24, 2015

April 28, 2015
April 14, 2014

May 12, 2015
